
 

 

 

City Hall        May 18, 2020 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, May 18, 2020 at 7:00 pm by Mayor Kenneth 
Wichman using online Zoom meeting. 
 
Council members present via Zoom were Trish Heim, James Meyer, Dan Glotzbach, Christi McKenzie and Travis 
VanVleck. 
 
Also present via Zoom were Alan Zlatnik, Tracey Taylor, Jason Connell, Jeff Overmyer and Gary Spring. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the May 4, 2020 meeting as corrected was seconded by Dan 
Glotzbach and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 U.S. Post Office    $   180.00 EFTPS-Fed WH  $1,032.07 
 EFTPS-FICA      2,040.78 Empower Retirement       135.00 
 Grace Hier           60.00 Kansas Payment Center      247.46 
 Kansas Withholding Tax        515.41 KP & F         996.62 
 KPERS       1,122.96 Alan Zlatnik     1,424.00 
 Tracey Taylor         763.71 Lisa Stum     1,130.84 
 Michael Kirk      1,121.24 Bowe Behymer        728.51 
 Randall Anderson        680.20 Jason Connell     1,070.64 
 Douglas Schreiner        382.74 Kerry Dick        390.95 
 Tina Dick         444.63 Trent Stanley     1,066.84 
 Jacob Akin         356.98 Advance Insurance Co. of Ks.        77.40 
 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks.  10,114.85 Casey’s         238.12 
 CCE Service Inc.        250.00 CenturyLink        596.95 
 Amazon.com           16.95 Brown’s Super Service, Inc.      186.00 
 Century Business Technologies       148.14 Grace Hier          60.00 
 Wal Mart           29.58 Yahoo           23.99 
 Environmental Laboratories Inc.       117.00 Ernest Kratina III    2,000.00 
 Evergy       3,225.75 Godfrey’s          97.12 
 Haag, Inc.         486.40 Menards        226.33 
 Midwest Radar & Equipment       105.00 Municipal Supply, Inc. of Nebr   1,718.88 
 Networks Plus           49.50 Pace Analytical Services, LLC      300.00 
 Roberson Lumber Co. Inc.         14.67 Sam’s Club          70.35 
 Schulte Supply Inc.   16,300.10 ToKan Designs, Inc.       418.00 
 Universal Chemical LLC        445.27 A T & T Mobility     1,542.23 
 Amazon.com         378.73 Century Business Technologies      148.14 
 Ks State Treasurer-court fees         44.00 Sutherland Lumber Co.       100.43 
 US Bank         293.42 Zoom Video Communications        17.82 



 Total     $55,732.70 
   
Motion by Travis VanVleck to pay bills as presented totaling $55,732.70 was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Motion by James Meyer to approve agenda as written was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Clerk presented application from Christine and William Byler Jr. of Prairie Gypsy LLC doing business as Cowboy 
Cookshack for cereal malt beverage license for consumption on premises at 416 Main Street. Clerk noted that 
background check had been completed and all fees paid. Motion by James Meyer to approve CMB license was 
seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Mayor Wichman reported that he had consulted with Carroll Muller, owner of building at 444 Main, regarding 
recent updates to building and had been advised that a portion of the building was being rented by individual for 
candle making.  
 
Christi McKenzie reported on email sent to Shawnee County Parks and Recreation regarding the Rossville pool. 
Shawnee County Parks and Recreation has indicated that the Rossville pool will not be opening this season due 
to repairs not being completed. Following discussion council requested that Shawnee County Commissioner Bill 
Riphahn be contacted for more information on pool repairs. 
 
Clerk presented finance report for council review. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that there are currently about 100 new Neptune radio read meters 
installed and that Schulte Supply had been out and activated the software and provided training on the new 
system. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that the pump at the sewer lift station on Griswold Street had failed 
and had to be replaced. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell had no new items to report. 
 
Council had discussion regarding stages of COVID-19 reopening. Following discussion, it was noted that the City 
would continue to follow the State and County plans with City Hall not opening until phase 2 or after June 1. 
 
Council had discussion regarding stimulus priority list and funding for preliminary architectural report on possible 
bathroom/storm shelter project at City Park. No action was taken. 
 
Code Enforcement Administrator Jeffrey Overmyer reported on pending building permit applications. 
 
Council had discussion regarding Rossville Community Recreation Association summer ball program and use of 
Campbell ball field by outside organizations. Following discussion Travis VanVleck stated that he would provide 
the City with copy of USD #321 policies on rental of school facilities by outside organizations. 
 
Council had discussion on water shut off’s, dog vaccination clinic and changing from ZOOM meeting to in person 
meetings. Following discussion council noted that water shut offs for nonpayment will be suspended as per the 
state of Kansas requirements until June 1 and that the City would not reschedule the dog vaccination clinic.  
 
Motion by Travis VanVleck to adjourn was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. Meeting adjourned at 
7:56pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 


